
Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (15).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (16).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (17).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (18).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (19).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (29).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (30).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (31).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (32).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (20).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (21).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (22).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (23).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (24).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (25).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (26).max



Tuesday, July 12, 2005 (27).max



Thursday, September 15, 2005.max



PROPER USE OF NON-DOD CONTRACTS 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS TO ARMY POLICY AND PROCEDURES 

LINKED TO POLICY FILE THROUGH WEBSITE 

  Added to pdf file 8/4/05 

 
 
Q:  Since the Army policy and procedures were finalized on July 12, 2005, do all awards 
made prior to this date need a written certification to comply with this policy? 
 
A:  No, a written certification is not required for orders issued or contracts awarded on or 
before July 12, 2005.  However, the file should contain documentation to support the 
use of a Non-DoD contract as the best method of procurement consistent with the 
Office the Secretary of Defense Policy memorandum, Subject: Proper Use of Non-DoD 
Contracts, dated October 29, 2004, and the draft Army policy and procedures issued in 
a SAAL-PP March 2, 2005 e-mail message. 
 
 
Q:  Does the reporting that is being requested apply to any requirements that we MIPR 
funds to an outside agency (other than DoD) to issue an order or contract on behalf of 
DOD? 
 
A:  Yes, see paragraph 5 – Data Collection & Reporting Requirements. 
  
Q:  Does the Army Headquarters need a copy of the certification, or will the information 
on the spreadsheet be sufficient? 
 
A:  We do not need a copy of the certification.  But the requiring activity must ensure 
this certification and related documentation is maintained as stated in the policy for 
direct acquisitions, paragraph 3.a(4), and for assisted acquisitions, paragraph 3.b(4). 
 
 
Q:  Is a DoD Blanket Purchase Agreement issued against a GSA Schedule contract 
considered a DoD contract or Non-DoD contract?   
 
A:   A Blanket Purchase Agreement (BPA) itself is not a contract.  The contractual 
obligation arises under the orders issued pursuant to the BPA.  Orders placed under 
GSA Schedule-based BPAs do, however, constitute orders issued under a non-DoD 
contract, the underlying GSA Schedule contract.  Therefore, for purposes of applying 
the Army policy, documentation and certifications must be prepared for each individual 
order.  An order issued by a DoD contracting officer should be treated as a direct 
acquisition.  If the order is issued by a non DoD contracting officer, the order should be 
treated as an assisted acquisition.  In either case, written concurrence that the supplies 
or services to be provided are within the scope of the underlying GSA Schedule contract 
may be obtained from either the GSA contracting officer or the DoD contracting officer 
responsible for issuing the BPA.     
 
 
Q:  Since the policy became effective during the fiscal year, which assisted acquisition 
actions are to be reported in the annual report due November 1, 2005? 
 
A:  Reporting is for all non-DOD assisted acquisitions awarded after January 1, 2005. 




